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DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission

[Docket No. RP00–139–000]

KN Marketing, LP v. El Paso Natural
Gas Company; Notice of Complaint

December 17, 1999.

Take notice that on December 16,
1999, pursuant to Rule 206 of the
Commission’s Rules of Practice and
Procedure (18 CFR 385.206), KN
Marketing, LP (KNMLP) filed a Section
5 complaint against El Paso Natural Gas
Company (El Paso), requesting the
Commission to require El Paso to
change the manner in which it allocates
firm mainline capacity on its system.

Specifically, KNMLP requests the
Commission to order El Paso to cease
and desist the overselling of firm
mainline capacity from the San Juan
Basin to Texas (East End), which results
in firm shippers’ volumes being
constantly allocated. KNMLP requests
that this complaint be given Fast Track
processing, pursuant to Rule 206(h).

Any person desiring to be heard or to
protest this filing should file a motion
to intervene or protest with the Federal
Energy Regulatory Commission, 888
First Street, N.E., Washington, D.C.
20426, in accordance with Rules 211
and 214 of the Commission’s Rules of
Practice and Procedure (18 CFR 285.211
and 385.214). All such motions or
protests must be filed on or before
January 6, 2000. Protests will be
considered by the Commission in
determining the appropriate action to be
taken, but will not serve to make
protestants parties to the proceeding.
Any person wishing to become a party
must file a motion to intervene. Copies
of this filing are on file with the
Commission and are available for public
inspection in the Public Reference
Room. This filing may also be viewed
on the Internet at http://
www.ferc.fed.us/online/rims.htm (call
202–208–2222) for assistance. Answers
to the complaint shall also be due on or
before January 6, 2000.
David P. Boergers,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 99–33268 Filed 12–22–99 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission

[Docket No. RP00–137–000]

Panhandle Eastern Pipe Line
Company; Notice of Proposed
Changes in FERC Gas Tariff

December 17, 1999.

Take notice that on December 15,
1999, Panhandle Eastern Pipe Line
Company (Panhandle) tendered for
filing as part of its FERC Gas Tariff, First
Revised Volume No. 1, the revised tariff
sheets listed on Appendix A attached to
the filing, to be effective January 15,
2000.

Panhandle states that the purpose of
this filing, made in accordance with the
provisions of Section 154.204 of the
Commission’s Regulations, is to modify
certain of Panhandle’s pro forma service
agreements so that discount agreements
may provide for adjustments to rate
components upward or downward to
achieve an agreed upon overall rate so
long as all rate components remain
within the applicable minimum and
maximum rates specified in the tariff.

Panhandle states that copies of this
filing are being served on all affected
customers and applicable state
regulatory agencies.

Any person desiring to be heard or to
protest said filing should file a motion
to intervene or a protest with the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission,
888 First Street, NE, Washington, DC
20426, in accordance with Sections
385.214 or 385.211 of the Commission’s
Rules and Regulations. All such motions
or protests must be filed in accordance
with Section 154.210 of the
Commission’s Regulations. Protests will
be considered by the Commission in
determining the appropriate action to be
taken, but will not serve to make
protestants parties to the proceedings.
Any person wishing to become a party
must file a motion to intervene. Copies
of this filing are on file with the
Commission and are available for public
inspection in the Public Reference
Room. This filing may be viewed on the
web at http://www.ferc.fed.us/online/
rims.htm (call (202) 208–2222 for
assistance).
David P. Boergers,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 99–33266 Filed 12–22–99; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission

[Docket No. RP99–518–006]

PG&E Gas Transmission, Northwest
Corporation; Notice of Proposed
Change in FERC Gas Tariff

December 17, 1999.
Take notice that on December 10,

1999, PG&E Gas Transmission,
Northwest Corporation (PG&E GT–NW)
tendered for filing as part of its FERC
Gas Tariff, First Revised Volume No. 1–
A, Substitute Original Sheet No. 8A.
PG&E GT–NW requests that the above-
referenced tariff sheet become effective
December 2, 1999.

PG&E GT–NW states that this sheet is
being filed to correct a typographical
error contained on Original Sheet No.
8A as filed on December 2, 1999.

PG&E GT–NW further states that a
copy of this filing has been served on
PG&E GT–NW’s jurisdictional
customers and interested state
regulatory agencies.

Any person desiring to protest this
filing should file a protest with the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission,
888 First Street, NE, Washington, DC
20426, in accordance with Sections
385.211 of the Commission’s Rules and
Regulations. All such protests must be
filed as provided in Section 154.210 of
the Commission’s Regulations. Protests
will be considered by the Commission
in determining the appropriate action to
be taken, but will not serve to make
protestants parties to the proceedings.
Copies of this filing are on file with the
Commission and are available for public
inspection in the Public Reference
Room. This filing may be viewed on the
web at http://www.ferc.fed.us/online/
rims.htm (call 202–208–2222 for
assistance).
David P. Boergers,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 99–33265 Filed 12–22–99; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission

[Docket No. RP00–138–000]

Trunkline Gas Company; Notice of
Proposed Changes in FERC Gas Tariff

December 17, 1999.
Take notice that on December 15,

1999, Trunkline Gas Company
(Trunkline) tendered for filing as part of
its FERC Gas Tariff, First Revised
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Volume No. 1, the revised tariff sheets
listed on Appendix A attached to the
filing to be effective January 15, 2000.

Trunkline states that the purpose of
this filing, made in accordance with the
provisions of Section 154.204 of the
Commission’s Regulations, is to modify
certain of Trunkline’s pro forma service
agreements so that discount agreements
may provide for adjustments to rate
components upward or downward to
achieve an agreed upon overall rate so
long as all rate components remain
within the applicable minimum and
maximum rates specified in the tariff.

Trunkline states that copies of this
filing are being served on all affected
customers and applicable state
regulatory agencies.

Any person desiring to be heard or to
protest said filing should file a motion
to intervene or a protest with the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission,
888 First Street, NE, Washington, DC
20426, in accordance with Sections
385.214 or 385.211 of the Commission’s
Rules and Regulations. All such motions
or protests must be filed in accordance
with Section 154.210 of the
Commission’s Regulations. Protests will
be considered by the Commission in
determining the appropriate action to be
taken, but will not serve to make
protestants parties to the proceedings.
Any person wishing to become a party
must file a motion to intervene. Copies
of this filing are on file with the
Commission and are available for public
inspection in the Public Reference
Room. This filing may be viewed on the
web at http://www.ferc.fed.us/online/
rims.htm (call (202) 208–2222 for
assistance).
David P. Boergers,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 99–33267 Filed 12–22–99; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission

Notice of Application Accepted for
Filing, Soliciting Motions To Intervene
and Protests, Comments, Final Terms
and Conditions, Recommendations
and Prescriptions

December 17, 1999.
Take notice that the following

hydroelectric application has been filed
with the Commission and is available
for public inspection:

a. Type of Application: Original major
License.

b. Project No.: 11588–001.
c. Date filed: October 29, 1999.

d. Applicant: Alaska Power and
Telephone Co.

e. Name of Project: Otter Creek
Hydroelectric Project.

f. Location: On Kasidaya Creek, about
3 miles from the City of Skagway, on
Taiya Inlet, in the First Judicial District
of the State of Alaska. The project
would use about 6.0 acres of Federal
land within the Tongass National
Forest.

g. Filed Pursuant to: Federal Power
Act, 16 USC §§ 791(a)–825(r).

h. Applicant Contact: Alaska Power &
Telephone Company, Glen D. Martin,
Project Manager, 191 Otto Street, P.O.
Box 3222, Port Townsend, WA 98368,
(360) 385–1733.

i. FERC Contact: Gaylord W.
Hoisington, gaylord.
hoisington@ferc.fed.us, or (202) 219–
2756.

j. Deadline for filing interventions,
protests, comments, recommendations,
terms and conditions, and prescriptions:
60 days from the issuance date of this
notice.

All documents (original and eight
copies) should be filed with David P.
Boergers, Secretary, Federal Energy
Regulatory Commission, 888 First
Street, NE, Washington, DC 20426.

The Commission’s Rules of Practice
and Procedure require all intervenors
filing documents with the Commission
to serve a copy of that document on
each person whose name appears on the
official service list for the project.
Further, if an intervenor files comments
or documents with the Commission
relating to the merits of an issue that
may affect the responsibilities of a
particular resource agency, they must
also serve a copy of the document on
that resource agency.

k. The project would consist of the
following new facilities: (1) An 80-foot-
long, 10-foot-high impoundment
structure at approximately 550 feet
above mean sea level; (2) an 0.18-acre
reservoir with a total storage capacity of
0.92 acre feet; (3) an intake at the
impoundment structure; (4) an orifice to
continuously release 5 cubic feet per
second at the impoundment structure;
(5) a 3,500-foot-long, 40-inch-diameter
penstock; (6) a 60-foot-long, 80-foot-
wide metal powerhouse structure to
house a 3.0-megawatt Turgo turbine; (7)
a 200-foot by 100-foot staging area
around the powerhouse; (8) a 50-foot-
long to 75-foot-long tailrace; (9) a pad-
mounted step-up transformer; (10) a
200-foot-long underground cable; (11) 3
helicopter pads; and (12) other
appurtenances.

l. A copy of the application is
available for inspection and
reproduction at the Commission’s

Public Reference Room, located at 888
First Street, NE, Room 2A, Washington,
D.C. 20426, or by calling (202) 208–
1371. The application may be viewed at
http://www.ferc.fed.us/online/rims.htm
(call 202–208–2222 for assistance). A
copy is also available for inspection and
reproduction at the address in item h
above.

Development Application—Any
qualified applicant desiring to file a
competing application must submit to
the Commission, on or before the
specified deadline date for the
particular application, a competing
development application, or a notice of
intent to file such an application.
Submission of a timely notice allows an
interested person to file the competing
development application no later than
120 days after the specified deadline
date for the particular application.
Applications for preliminary permits
will not be accepted in response to this
notice.

Notice of intent—A notice of intent
must specify the exact name, business
address, and telephone number of the
prospective applicant, and must include
an unequivocal statement of intent to
submit, if such an application may be
filed, a development application. A
notice of intent must be served on the
applicant(s) named in this public notice.

Comments, Protest, or Motions to
Intervene—Anyone may submit
comments, a protest, or a motion to
intervene in accordance with the
requirements of Rules of Practice and
Procedures, 18 CFR 385.210, .211, .214.
In determining the appropriate action to
take, the Commission will consider all
protest or other comments filed, but
only those who file a motion to
intervene in accordance with the
Commission’s Rules may become a
party to the proceeding. Any comments,
protest, or motions to intervene must be
received on or before the specified
comment date for the particular
application.

Filing and Service of Response
Documents—The Commission is
requesting final comments, final reply
comments, final recommendations,
terms and conditions and prescriptions.

The Commission directs, pursuant to
Section 4.34(b) of the regulations (see
Order No. 533 issued May 8, 1991, 56
FR 23108, May 20, 1991) that all
comments, recommendations, terms,
and conditions and prescriptions
concerning the application be filed with
the Commission within 60 days from
the issuance date of this notice. All
reply comments must be filed with the
Commission within 105 days from the
date of this notice.
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